

ASHLAND OPTIMIST CLUB

Meeting Saturday Mornings @ 7:30 A.M. Optimist Drive, Ashland, MO 65010

May 12 2018

"You cannot do all the good the world needs, but the world needs all the good you can do."

Optimist Board

Bill Llovd **President** Janet Popejoy 1st VP 2nd VP Missy Bonderer **Greg Hawkins** Past Pres. Barrett Glascock Secretary Brandon Glascock **Treasurer** Robert Blake 2018 2018 **Elmer Schiefer** Jennifer Zagorac 2018 2019 **Bruce Glascock Bernie Bartel** 2019 Letitia DenHartog 2019

COMING UP

Board Meeting- June 14, 2018 at 7:15 p.m.

Website: Ashlandoptimist.org

TAKE A MINUTE TO REMEMBER THOSE WHO MADE US STRONG:

Carroll Sapp – 1987

"Buddy" Glascock - 1988

William Burnett – 1992

Remus James – 1994

Ron Marley – 1997

Cecil Vaughn – 2001

Billy Jo Sapp – 2004

Marvin Sappington – 2004

Arcie Sapp – 2005

Kenneth Nichols – 2006

Lahmon Wren – 2007

Joe Smith - 2009

Jimmy Jo Calvin- 2009

Bob Sappington – 2010

Clifford Caldwell-2013

Mel Rupard-2013

Ernest Woods—2013

John Johnson—2013

Michael Dalton--2013

Jim Moore--2016

Carl Long--2016

Don Jones-2017

Clay Austin-2017

Sharon Donley-2017

Ben Nieman- 2017

Nick Kimbler- 2018

Bingo: May 18- Team Three

Breakfast: May 19- Mike Fulca, Louise Martin, Cody

Hackmann

Program- John Travlos- Optimist Oratorical contestants

Thank you for your continued support and patience with me. Hopefully life will settle down soon so that I can provide the bulletin as I did in the past. Thank you to Greg Hawkins and Janet Popejoy for helping in the kitchen Friday and to Bryan for taking notes again.

The meeting on Saturday, May 19th, will be the annual membership meeting and the board for the 2018-2019 year will be selected. Please attend this important event!

For Bingo on Friday May 11th, we had 129 players on \$1,199 night.

On Saturday May 12th, our breakfast was served by Bern Bonderer, Robert Blake and John Travlos-with a special assist from Lena Long.

There was a board meeting last week, some of the actions include:

- a. Paying half towards a new bandstand which will be used during the Rodeo at the Riding Club
- b. Agreed to donate to Camp Hickory Hills (Camp for Diabetics) to sponsor a child from Southern Boone attending
- c. Sponsoring one student for Boy's Stated. Made a donation to the Scout Troop

Our program this morning was Ron Rowe from the Youth Community Coalition (www.yc2.org). The organization is funded through a recent sales tax increase and their primary initiative is "You Card We Care". The goal of the initiative is to recognize those who ask for ID from potential buyers of tobacco and alcohol products. They also organize events to combat underage drinking and smoking. Often these addictions can be locked in before a person is 18 years old, so the earlier the message gets out to the age group the better off they will be.

Megan Morris, Bree Fyffe and Cory Fischer could have won the attendance drawing if they had been here, so the jackpot has a chance to grow!